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“And, behold, thou shalt conceive in thy womb, and bring forth a son, and shalt call his name JESUS.”  Luke 1:31  

The Episcopal Church of the Annunciation   

 

 
 

 

 
 

Check out our Web site to find latest  
newsletter, calendar, sermons and more. 
Thank you to Scott Clements for his help 
in keeping website information updated.  

 
OPPORTUNITIES TO PARTICIPATE IN OUR 

PARISH LIFE  
 

Non perishable food needed. 
Bring your Items into the Narthex or Church office. 

 
In Person Worship  

There will be an 8:00 am, 10:30 am & 5:00 pm service.  
Please respond each week to Dorsey McMichael’s email or  
give her or the church office a call to reserve your time slot.  

 

Annunciation Sunday Worship Will Continue on Facebook  

If you do not wish to attend, the service will continue to be  
live-streamed via Annunciation’s Facebook. Join us LIVE  

by clicking here on Facebook every Sunday at 10:30 for worship,  
or catch us later for the recorded service! 

 

Bible for Dummies Study 
Wednesday’s at 6:00 pm in Parrish Hall.  

Please wear your mask. 
 

Vestry Meeting 
Monday, September 28, at 5:30 pm. Please wear your mask. 

 

Blessing of the Animals 
Sunday, October 4, 4:00 pm.  

To Support SOAPS and the good work they do in our community  

please bring to church  or the church office in September donations of dry 

puppy and dog food (Purina or Pedigree), towels and blankets (gently 

used), leashes & collars-all sizes, Tractor Supply or Walmart gift cards. 

 

United Thank Offering 

         Collection boxes located in the Narthex. Filled boxes will  

 be collected Sunday, November 1, All Saints Sunday. 

 

Samaritan’s Purse Operation Christmas Child 

                  We will begin collecting items for Operation  

                    Christmas Child now through November 15. 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/annunciation.vidalia


 

 

 

Dear People of Annunciation, 

 

It’s September already? Even with all the craziness going on since March, time flies. None of 

us could have known what this year would be like. The disruptions, losses, and anxieties that the  

coronavirus pandemic has brought to our communities, has tested our resolve, but not our faith. We are 

stronger, more resilient, and more connected than we have ever been as a Church and as a community  

of neighbors. This is because each one of you did your part in your homes, workplaces, schools,  

neighborhoods, families, and here in our church. Thank you for your service and generosity. It seems  

appropriate that, because of your faithfulness the theme for this year’s stewardship season is: 

 

                                                             Faith-Filled Generosity!  

“Like good stewards of the manifold grace of God, serve one another with whatever gift each of you has 

received”. – 1 Peter 4:10.  

 

Your faith during these difficult days has been a witness to the love of God and neighbor. We experienced 

many weeks of not being able to gather in person, therefore the usual focus on weekly worship was spread 

throughout the week as we found ways to take more time to pray for each other’s needs and find ways to 

serve our community. We used this time to discover, hone, and put to use the gifts we have received from 

God and I have witnessed the many ways that you have used your resources for the mission of the Church 

and to help each other.  

 

You have been an inspiration to me and I feel very hopeful as we begin to plan our work together through 

the end of this year and into the next. This stewardship season we will explore the way that our generosity 

is inspired by our faith, how we are formed and led into relationship with each other as we share our gifts 

with the world. This is what we mean by “Faith-Filled Generosity.”  

 

How will you discover and use the gifts you have been given to help our church this year? How will you 

hear the Gospel call to seek and serve Christ in all people, and respond with generosity? As I reflect on 

each family, each individual in our community, I realize that we are the stewards of God’s manifold grace 

because we give to the world from which we have received. 

 

In the first week of October, your stewardship committee will be sending you a packet with your pledge 

card and an appeal. I invite you to receive this with grace and prayer as you consider how you will share 

with God and God’s Church from what you have received. Pledge Card Sunday is November 1, All Saints 

Sunday. This is the day your pledges will be blessed at the altar and we will give thanks for the many  

Annunciation Saints, and your generosity. 

 

With the Love of Christ,                                              Financial Update January - July 

Denise+                                                                            Income -          $89,757.33 

                                                                                                      Expenses -      $99,181.55 

                                                                                                           Net Income -     (-9,424.33)  

 
 



 

 

 
Pentecost Season, August Year A 

Miracles: transformational moments 

 

BY J. DAVEY GERHARD 

The Gospels of August 2020 contain two transformational stories in the ministry of 

Jesus that weave the strongest threads in our Christian tapestry. What do these stories 

have in common? Radical hospitality and abundance. Together these two hallmarks 

of Christian values form our view of the Kingdom of Heaven and inform how we  

relate to our neighbors. August is a month of Faith-Filled Generosity. 

 

The first of these transformational moments occurs beside the Sea of Galilee, where 

Jesus spends a long day healing and teaching a great crowd. Do you, like me, wonder 

what he was teaching? Was he empowering them to free themselves from the  

oppression of worry and to focus on loving their neighbor? Was he reminding them 

that they were perfectly created children of God? Did he cure all kinds of diseases 

that day: emotional pain, disease, spiritual bleakness? Whatever it was, it lasted late 

into the day, and, in yet another act of compassion, the Savior did not want them to 

leave before they had their fill of teaching, of healing, and of nourishment. 

 

Scholars debate the actual miracle that occurred next. Did Jesus make  

a feast from a few scraps of food? Or did he unlock the sharing and  

compassion of the crowd, so that their own pocketful of food created a feast 

when combined with their neighbors’ pocketful? Debating this miracle, to me, seems like counting angels 

on the head of a pin – the truth is that people were fed, a problem that needed a solution was solved, 

love happened here.  

 
Scraps of food also feature in the second of August’s transformational Gospel passages, as we learn 

about Jesus’ conflicted relationship with the Syrophoenician Woman. Jesus does not appear in this story 

as the virtuous, blameless hero — quite the opposite. If a passerby had filmed this on their phone and 

uploaded the scene to Twitter, would we have canceled Jesus for the racist and dismissive way he treats 

this woman who is outside the fold of the chosen people of God? When Jesus demands to be fed before 

tending to a sick child, and then compares the child to a dog, some might have backed down. Who is to 

argue with a man rumored throughout the countryside to be the Son of God? 

 
When the Syrophoenician Woman advocates for her child, and stands up to Jesus, two transformative miracles  

occur. The first is that the child is healed. The second, the transformation that echoes throughout the rest of history, 

is that Jesus himself is changed. From this moment he realizes his ministry is to heal all who come to him:  

Galilean, Samaritan, Phoenician, Jew, Pagan, regardless of religion or culture. We are the inheritors of this grace, 

of this generosity. When we share our gifts with the world, extending hospitality and creating abundance, it’s  

nothing short of a miracle. Amen. 

 

For reflection 
• What radical act of generosity or 

welcome has transformed you? 

• What motivates you to share 

deeply, even when you feel you 

have nothing left to offer? 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Memorial Service at 4:00pm and Blessing of the Animals at 4:30pm  

Sunday, October 4 and all pets are welcome! 

 

At 4:00pm, a Memorial Service will be held in the St. Francis Memorial Garden to remember and give 

thanks for our deceased beloved pets and to scatter ashes. 

 
Immediately following the Memorial Service, the blessing of our beloved living pets will take place  

along with blessing of the pet supplies collected to be donated to SOAPS. Refreshments will be  

served for humans and animals. 

 
To Support SOAPS and the good work they do in our community please bring to church in September 

donations of dry puppy and dog food (Purina or Pedigree), towels and blankets (gently used), leashes  

& collars-all sizes, Tractor Supply or Walmart gift cards. 

                           Video Live-Streaming Equipment Needed at Annunciation.  

    Can You Help Us Raise the Funds? 

Did you know that between 75 and 200 people have been watching our service each 

week on Facebook? I’ve heard you ask: how can we introduce our beautiful and  

meaningful worship service to those who have never experienced the richness of the Episcopal  

Church? Well, unfortunately and fortunately, it has taken a pandemic to open the way for the world  

to experience the Episcopal Church. If there is one good thing to come out of this pandemic, this  

outreach of live-streaming our service to the public is it! 

 
Therefore, the Vestry has agreed that we will need to continue to live-stream even after COVID-19 is  

a thing of the past. We have been very fortunate to have Danielle Turoski and Christina Storkamp  

videoing our service using their phones and a tripod. But they can’t do this forever. As soon as possible, 

we will need to purchase a professional video camera, computer, and sound system. Danielle had been 

researching what we will need; the cost will run between $2500 & $5000. 

 
The Vestry would like to ask for your help in raising these funds. The amount we raise will help  

determine what we can purchase. If you would like to donate to the live-streaming equipment, please 

make a check out to the church and in the memo write: For Live-Streaming Equipment. Thank you!! 



 

 

 

                                      Remote Giving Options  
 
During this time when we have not been able to worship in-person, the vestry and rector would like to 

thank you very much for continuing to send in your tithes and offerings to the church. 
 
Online Giving is now available at Annunciation 

We are excited to announce that you can now give online through our website www.annunciationvidalia.org.  

We have partnered up with PayPal, an online giving option. PayPal offers a fast, easy checkout process and  

accepts PayPal credit, credit cards, debit cards and Venmo. When you go to our website you will see the  

Payment Button. There is a fee of 2.2% of the transaction amount. If you can cover this fee with your donation,  

it would be greatly appreciated. Also, with your donation please let us know if it’s a Pledge, or to be used for 

some other purpose like the Memorial Fund or Discretionary fund. 
 
Other options to use during this time are: 

Direct Bank Checks – regular monthly check’s to the church through your financial institution. 

Mail a Paper Check – The oldie but goodie…you can always mail in a paper check to the office. 

 
This has been a difficult time for everyone and for many it has been a time of financial hardship. Please know 

you can reach out to Rev. Denise and any of your vestry members for support.  We are hopeful that soon we will 

be able to worship together at best, in small groups. Our prayers are with you. 

Thank You’s…                             To everyone for their continued efforts in keeping our church  

                                                          safe during this COVID-19 pandemic. 

 

To everyone who donated school supplies to be donated to J.D. 

Dickerson Elementary School. 

 

To Dorsey Ladson McMichael for helping to coordinate and keep tract of the number’s of parishioners 

at each service so that we may enjoy in-person worship again. 

 
To Frank Champion, Hugh Jordan and Wes Chapman, for their combined efforts in  

doing this year’s church audit.  

       
  United Thank Offering    
      
How to live a life of gratitude for daily blessings? It is unbelievably 

easy! Just breathe a quiet prayer of “Thank you, God!” as good things come to 

you throughout your day. To make it even more special, share that goodness 

with others and drop a coin or bill in your United Thank Offering Blue Box. It may  

become part of a grant for a van to carry someone to a clinic for medical care,  

or to a church in a faraway place with no transportation, or even a motorbike to 

make it possible for a priest or deacon to make rounds for services in a jungle  

or desert somewhere. Amazing things happen when we share the love of Jesus!  

 

               Look for Blue UTO Boxes in the Narthex.  

       Please bring in filled boxes Sunday, November 1. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

       

  1 2 3 4 

 
Office 
Closed 
 
Rev.  
Denise’s 
Day off 

5 

6 The Fourteenth Sunday  
   after Pentecost 
 
 8:00 am Holy Eucharist II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist II 
 
 

Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

7 
 
Labor Day! 
 
Office Closed 

8 
 
 

9 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Bible  
Study for  
Dummies  
6:00 pm 

10 11 
 
Office 
Closed 
 

Rev.  
Denise’s 
Day off 

12 

13 The Fifteenth Sunday  
     after Pentecost 
 
 8:00 am Holy Eucharist II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 
 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist II 
 
 

Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

14 15 
 
 
 

16 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bible  

Study for  
Dummies  
6:00 pm 

17 18 
 
Office 
Closed 
 
Rev.  
Denise’s 
Day off 

19 

20 The Sixteenth Sunday  
     after Pentecost 
 
 8:00 am Holy Eucharist II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 
 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist II 
 

 
Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

21 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

22 
 
 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Bible  
Study for  
Dummies  

6:00 pm 

24 25 
 
Office 
Closed 
 
Rev.  
Denise’s 
Day off 

26 

27 The Seventeenth Sunday  
     after Pentecost 
 
 8:00 am Holy Eucharist II 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 
 5:00 pm Holy Eucharist II 
 
 
 
Live-steam 
10:30 am Holy Eucharist II 

28 
 
 
 
 
 
Vestry  
Meeting at 
5:30. 

29 
 

30 
 
 
 
 
 
Bible  
Study for  
Dummies  
6:00 pm 

   

    SEPTEMBER 2020 



 

 

 

     Outreach Opportunity’s  
 
Non perishable Food Needed For Our Pantry 
In need of canned or boxed food items to give to those in need.  
Bring your food items into the Narthex or Church Office. 
 
Little Free Library 
Is a nonprofit organization that inspires a love of reading, builds community, and sparks creativity by  
fostering neighborhood book exchanges around the world. Through Little Free Library book exchanges, 
millions of books are exchanged each year, profoundly increasing access to books for readers of all ages.  
 
Victoria Bausch and her son, Anderson decided to build a Little Free Library after her mother died, in 
memory of her love to read to them. We are very fortunate that Victoria and Anderson wanted to place 
their Little Free Library on our church grounds. It is located to the left of the main driveway as you enter 
the church grounds and it is filled with books. Please get the word out so others may know the joy of 
reading. 
 
Monthly Outreach Contributions 
Each month we generously donate $50 to the United Way and to the Salvation Army and $100 to J.D. 
Dickerson Backpack Buddies program during the school year. Anyone that wishes to add to any of our 
monthly donations may do so. 
 

Refuge needs list:  
Walmart gift cards, ladies and children pajamas (all sizes), underwear and socks (all sizes), baby diapers 
& pull-ups (all sizes), personal hygiene items, alarm clocks, portable cribs, white towels and wash cloths, 
white twin size sheet sets, bath soap, feminine hygiene products, baby needs, cleaning supplies, alcohol,  
Q-tips, alarm clocks, toilet paper, paper towels, laundry detergent, Lysol wipes, baby monitors. 
 

Soaps needs list:  
Dry puppy and dog food (Purina or Pedigree), towels and blankets (gently used okay), cleaning products: 
bleach, paper towels, dawn, leashes & collars-all sizes, Tractor Supply or Walmart gift cards. 
 
The Saint Frances Memorial Garden  
Believing that all life is sacred and that God honors our love and care for His creatures, the Episcopal 
Church of the Annunciation dedicates a place on the church grounds for the final resting place for the 
ashes of beloved companion animals. Personalized engraved pet memorial step stone 7.5” diameter In 
Loving Memory may be purchased. All monetary donations will go to SOAPS. For more information or to 
arrange a memorial service, please contact the church office at: 912-537-3776. Please get the word out 
that this is available to all in our community of Vidalia. 
   
Flower and Sanctuary Lamp Charts are posted in the Narthex 
Flowers at the altar add such beauty to our worship. We are in need of people to sign up for flowers on 
Sunday, the cost is $50.  View the Flower Chart in the hall way for available dates. When you sign up for 
flowers, remember to state “in honor, thanksgiving, or in memory of” and the person’s name(s). Make 
checks payable to Annunciation, earmarked “flowers” indicating your date. Flower Guild Members needed 
to make flower arrangements for Sundays worship. If interested, contact the Church office. 
 
Sanctuary Lamps are $10:  
To sponsor, see the Lamp Chart in the church hall way: in honor of, thanksgiving for or in memory of a 
loved one. Make checks payable to Annunciation, ear marked for “Sanctuary Lamp” indicating your  
date(s).  



 

 

 

Vestry Meeting Minutes – Annunciation – July 27, 2020 at 5:30 pm 
 
Members Present:  The Very Reverend Denise Vaughn, Rebecca Miller (by Phone), Jack Dell, Jerry Yates, Matt Storkamp 
 
Members Absent:  Teresa Barrera-Edge, Dorsey McMichael 
 
Treasurer Present: Frank Champion; Clerk Present (by Phone): Beverly Thompson; Deacon Absent: Rev. Dcn. Burt Derrick 
 
Guest:  Danielle Turoski 
 
Meeting opened by Rev. Denise with prayer. 
 
Study of Acts 22 was completed; meeting was held in the Parish Hall with social distancing due to coronavirus. 
 
Danielle Turoski presented information that she has gathered, at the request of Rev. Denise, on a plan to purchase and install a 
video and audio system that will allow live streaming of our church services.  She estimates that the cost will range from $3500  
to $5000.  Vestry members are excited about this plan and expressed many thanks to Danielle for her hard work and technical 
assistance on this project. 
 
Vestry Meeting minutes for June 2020 were reviewed; Jack moved to approve minutes with one correction, 2

nd
 by Jerry, motion 

passed. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: (Frank) June 2020 Financial Report was reviewed.  Income for June was $8579; June expenses total was 
$11,981, with a deficit of $3402.  Checking account balance is $16,843.  Our investment accounts are up in value:  Bank of 
America Investment Fund is $214,721; Manry State Street Global Fund is $144,678.  Frank suggested a withdrawal (in the 
amount allowed) be made from the BOA Investment Fund and be placed in the General Checking Account.  After discussion, 
Vestry moved to take this action.  Matt moved to approve the June Financial Report, 2

nd
 by Jerry, motion passed. 

 
Senior Warden’s Report: (Rebecca)  Rebecca continues to work on communicating with Ed Wonn on how to properly handle and 
process wood that will be taken from the Live Oak Tree and used to build a chair or bench in memory of Father Ron Southerland.  
She also reported that the next Cursillo in Diocese of Georgia is being pushed to Spring or Fall of 2021 due to COVID-19. 
 
Junior Warden’s Report: (Jack) No Report. 
 
Deacon’s Report: Rev. Dcn. Burt continues to be absent due to work. 
 
Rector’s Report: (Rev. Denise) Rev. Denise shared the Guidelines for Returning to In-Person Worship that have been developed 
by the Vestry and sent to all members in a letter from Rev. Denise.  In-person worship will begin on August 2, 2020, with services 
offered at 8 a.m. in the Old Nave, 10:30 a.m. in the Church Building, and at 5:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall.  Many safety guidelines 
must be followed, including hand sanitizing, mask wearing, and social distancing.  Members will sign-up to attend one of the  
in-person services with Dorsey McMichael.  Virtual streaming of the 10:30 a.m. service will continue.  Backpacks and School 
Supplies will be blessed on Sunday, August 2

nd
, and delivered to J.D. Dickerson Primary School.  The Bible for Dummies Study 

continues in the Parish Hall on Wednesday at 6:00 p.m., with social distancing and masks.  Jane Hall Williams will begin our 
Children’s Sunday School Program using the Zoom format in September.  We are helping many families in our area with  
temporary housing and food.  Rev. Denise does not see a planned visit at Annunciation by Bishop Frank Logue on the calendar 
as of yet.  Next Vestry Meeting will be August 24

th
, at 5:30 p.m. 

 
Business: 

1. Vestry agreed with General Consent that Rev. Denise will announce our plan to purchase and install a video and audio 
system that will allow services to be recorded and streamed online; opportunity will be given for donations and fund  

      raising that are designated for this purpose. 
 
2. Jack moved that a withdrawal be made from the Bank of America Investment Fund and deposited in the General Checking 

Account; Frank will communicate with Canon Katie Easterling at Diocesan Office to determine what withdrawal amount 
is allowed; he will then proceed with the paperwork needed to make the withdrawal and the deposit, 2

nd
 by Matt, motion 

passed. 
 

3. Rev. Denise shared that she has purchased a license needed for live-streaming of our services in the amount of $277, 
using Restricted Funds. 

 
Ministry Area Reports:  Already covered during meeting. 
 
Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer at 7:00 pm. 

Beverly Thompson 
Beverly Thompson, Clerk for the Vestry 



 

 

 

Our Parish Prayer List 
 

We pray for the safety and security of 
The United States of America and especially those serving our country: Sarah Rosser cousin of the Jenkins and Yates families,  
now serving in the military. Samantha Leamy, Anne Childers daughter serving in the U.S. Air Force. 

Missionaries:  Dennis & Donna Reed in Malawi, Africa. 

We add to the Prayer List this week 

We continue Prayers for 
Lisa Bozeman, Ann Bowman’s daughter and Karen Hidalgo’s sister, for comfort and healing. 
Mark Quigley, friend of Jane Hall, for comfort and healing. 
JoAnne, for healing.  
Quinten Turpin, for comfort and healing. 
Todd Alexander, for healing. 
Larry Walraven, for comfort and healing. 
Cole Teza, for healing. 
Isreal Barrera, father to Teresa Barrera Edge, for comfort and healing. 
Judy McVey, for comfort and healing. 
Finn Leamy, Grandson of Ann Childers, for comfort and healing. 
David Ivey, friend of Jane Hall Williams, for healing. 
Philip, Jamie, family & First Baptist Church Mt. Juliet, for comfort from the tornado in Nashville. 
Teresa Smith, friend of Beverly Thompson, for comfort and healing. 
Anderson Bausch, for continued healing. 
Linda McDilda, friend of Beverly Thompson & Jane Hall  for comfort and healing. 
Jack & Pat Childers, for comfort and healing. 
Mitchell Anderson, father to Crystal Anderson, for comfort and healing. 
Felicia Adams, friend of Beverly Thompson, for strength and comfort. 
Essia Howell and daughter Kelly for comfort and God’s intervention. 
Jayne Brown, friend of Wes Chapman, for healing. 
Fran Williams, for comfort and healing. 
Andrea Weisnewski, daughter to Sue Nickl, friend of Jerry & Terry Yates, for comfort and healing. 
Nathan Dayan, friend of Wes Chapman, for comfort and healing. 
Wayne McDilda, for healing, friend of Jane Hall and Beverly Thompson. 
Sue Nickl, friend of the Yates, for healing and comfort.  
Prayers for those who suffer with long-term illness 
Danny Bowen, brother of Beverly Thompson, for comfort & healing. 
Michael Bowen, brother of Beverly Thompson, for comfort & healing. 
Mary Thompson, Chuck Thompson’s sister for healing. 
Lisa Moore, for comfort and healing. 
Joe Clements, brother in law to Jack Dell, for comfort and healing. 
Blanche Reaves, mother of Glenn Reaves, for comfort and healing. 
Christopher Bowen, Beverly Thompson’s nephew, for healing.  
Johanna Derrick, for healing. 
Barbee Adams for healing. 
Rob Bowen, Beverly Thompson’s nephew for comfort and healing. 
Chuck Thompson, for healing. 
Cindy Gicas, for comfort and healing. 
Jimmy Gillis, for comfort and healing, and his wife Justine, who is his caregiver.  

Prayers for those who suffer from age related illnesses, and for the care-givers  
Carolyn Sodergren, Margaret Fullam’s mom for comfort and healing. 
Patton Gillis, and for care-giver, Karen Gillis.  
Patricia Gillis, mother of Patrice Jordan and Charles Gillis, for comfort and healing. 
Mildred Moore, mother of Lisa Moore for comfort and healing. 
Ann Bowman, for comfort and healing. 
Ruth Hopkins, Sherron Threlkeld’s mom, for comfort and healing. 
If you know of someone who should be added or removed from the list, please contact the Church office:  537-3776 or theannunciation@bellsouth.net . 

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS:   
Larry Threlkeld 6th; Ellie Champion 11th; Emily Lowman 24th;Courtney Davis 25th;  
Shanna Annabelle Edge 27th; Bobby Hamilton 29th. 
 
SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES: Tom & Jane-Hall Williams 4th;  
Bill & Bettina Linden-Glass 10th. 



 

 

 The Episcopal Church of the Annunciation 
1512 Meadows Lane (Corner of Cheney Dr. & Meadows Lane) 
PO Box 1311                     
Vidalia, GA 30475 
 

 

Rector:  The Very Rev. Denise Vaughn, Phone: (660) 973-9330; Email: 

rev.denisecvaughn@gmail.com 

Deacon:  The Rev. Dcn. Burt Derrick, Phone: (912) 293-3308; Email: jburtd@outlook.com 

Church Office Phone (912) 537-3776    

Church Office Fax (912) 537-0608 

Church Office Email: theannunciation@bellsouth.net           

Web Site:  http://www.annunciationvidalia.org 

Facebook Fan Page LIKE:  http://www.facebook.com/Annunciation-Episcopal-Church-Vidalia-GA 
 
SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE:  
  8:00 am  Holy Eucharist-Old Sanctuary 
10:30 am  Holy Eucharist-New Sanctuary 
  5:00 pm Holy Eucharist-Parrish Hall 

 

Mission Statement 

Mindful of God’s call to be His people, we, the parishioners of The Episcopal Church of the Annunciation,  

accept as our mission the growth and nurture of relationships with God, each other, and the community. 
 

Vision Statement 

Through our faith in God, Jesus, and the Holy Spirit, we hope, pray, and work to share Christ’s love and  

to make a positive difference in the lives of each other, our community, and the world. 

 

 

 

 8:00 am Lector 
 

8:00 Eucharistic  
     Minister 

10:30 a.m. Lector 10:30 a.m. Eucharistic Minister 

September 06 Wes Chapman Rebecca Miller Christina Storkamp  Jack Dell 

September 13 Twalla Haley Rebecca Miller Larry Threlkeld Harry Moses 

September 20 Rebecca Miller Rebecca Miller Hugh Jordan Victoria Bausch 

September 27 Twalla Haley Rebecca Miller Bill Martinez Beverly Thompson 

     

 Altar Guild 
 

Ushers Acolyte Alms 

September 06 Lynette Dell Hugh Jordan Madison Storkamp  

September 13 Susan Threlkeld Jack Dell  Layla Turoski  

September 20 Anne Roller Dorsey McMichael Anderson Hornick  

September 27 Christie Roller Jerry Yates Miah Turoski  

     

 Special Reception Coffee or Lunch Collection Counters 

September 06  Hugh Jordan/Danielle Turoski 

September 13  Jack Dell/Hugh Jordan 

September 20  Dorsey McMichael/Victoria Bausch 

September 27  Jerry Yates/Beverly Thompson 

   

SEPTEMBER 2020 SUNDAY SERVER SCHEDULE 


